ACRL Health Sciences Interest Group
Programming/Events Task Force Meeting Minutes
September 30, 2009
Participants: Emily Chan, Bonnie Chojnacki, Jenny Rushing, Dominique Turnbow (convener/minutes)
Purpose of Programming/Events group
· Participants agreed that the purpose of this group is to plan in-person and/or virtual programs. In addition, this group will plan networking events at ALA conferences. 
Ideas for ALA Annual 2010
· We will plan a social event at ALA Annual 2010. We will survey IG members to find out if a lunch or happy hour event is more desirable by the end of January 2010. We will request RSVPs for the event and create name tags for attendees that include their name, institution, and areas of specialty to facilitate networking and conversation.
· Fred Stoss has submitted a brief description of a program the ALA Task Force is doing and suggested that the IGHS co-sponsor this. The topic is the health effects related to climate change and global warming. He has a free speaker from the DC area, Lise Van Sustern, MD, who is a psychiatrist and one of Al Gore's original 50, specially-trained climate presenters. She and Fred (also a Gore climate change presenter--twice at ALA Annual Meetings) have been exchanging information on this topic for months.
Ideas for future programs 
· The following ideas were presented by meeting participants
· A program focused on information literacy instruction and collection development for Pharmacy disciplines. Presenter possibility: Sue McGuinness, Pharmacy librarian at UC San Diego. 
· Dominique mentioned collaboration with SLA to sponsor the NCBI bioinformatics courses. Meeting participants agreed this would be a good idea and would like to explore it further. Presenter possibility: new person at NIH that does training on this topic to NIH employees. 
· The Programming/Events group will survey IG members to find out what programs they are interested in having and preferred formats (in-person, online)
· An additional idea was for the Programming/Events group provides a document or web page that includes a list with descriptions of professional organizations to help librarians distinguish between them. This would help professionals make decisions about the best groups for them to join. Question for the Procedures task force: how does ACRL IGHS fit in within other ALA chapters and sections – and with other professional organizations? What value does ACRL IGHS add? 
Action Items
· Dominique will email the ALA timeline for ALA 2011 to the Programming/Events group
· Dominique will follow-up with Fred about the status of his ALA program idea
· Dominique will draft a survey for the membership about programming ideas and formats. The Programming/Events group will provide comments/additions. The survey will be created and distributed to members by early December 2009.
Future Meetings
The Programming/Events group has not future meetings scheduled. The group will complete work via e-mail and schedule meetings as needed. 
